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Notice to Public of Limitation of CLIA Certificate 

Date  December 20, 2023 
Title Notice to Public of Limitation of NIH NIDDK PECRB DECRS, 

03D0704110 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) is providing notice that on 
October 26, 2023, NIH NIDDK PECRB DECRS’ (1550 E. Indian School Road, 
Phoenix, AZ  85014-4972) CLIA certificate was limited due to a subsequent 
occurrence of unsuccessful participation in proficiency testing for the analyte 
cholesterol, HDL. 

The facility has been notified that the CLIA certificate was limited on September 27, 
2023. When a laboratory’s CLIA certificate is limited, it is required to cease all 
patient cholesterol, HDL laboratory testing, including waived and provider-performed 
microscopy testing regardless of whether or not the laboratory charges for the testing. 
CMS is committed to patient safety and quality of care. 

The report of findings associated with this limitation action is available through CMS’ 
Western and Central Branch Freedom of Information Officer. Please contact 
CLIA_SanFrancisco_Office@cms.hhs.gov for additional information. 

As of August 18, 2017, public notice of revocations, suspension, and limitations will 
be posted on the Survey & Certification website at 
https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Provider-Enrollment-and-
Certification/SurveyCertificationGenInfo/Termination-Notices.html. For more 
information, please visit www.medicare.gov. To learn more about the termination 
process, please visit https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Provider-Enrollment-and-
Certification/SurveyCertificationGenInfo/index.html. 


